
ORMOND BEACH 
AVIATION ADVISORY BOARD 

REGULAR MEETING 
 
July 14, 2014 7:00 p.m. 
 
City Hall Training Room 
22 South Beach Street 
Ormond Beach, Florida 
 
I. Roll Call 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.  Bob Behnke, Sam Hamilton, Larry Stout and 
Larry Volenec were present.  Dr. Manne was absent. Staff members present were Steven 
Lichliter, Airport Manager and Terri Hamsher, Recording Secretary.   

 
II. Approval of Minutes 

Mr. Hamilton moved and Mr. Behnke seconded approval of the January 13, 2014, minutes. 
The motion passed unanimously. 

 
III. Audience Remarks 

Alan Jorczak, 679 North Beach Street, Ormond Beach 
Mr. Jorczak provided four handouts:  an excerpt from the July 11, 2014, City Manager Staff 
Report and three aerial view maps of the airport.  Mr. Jorczak spoke on the former nursery 
site, Runway 8/26, Arnie Green, the Airport Master Plan and the Ormond Beach Aviation 
Association.  He requested a copy of the survey of the former nursery site. 

 
IV. Noise Issues 

Mr. Lichliter indicated that there were not many noise issues.  There were a couple of 
concerns he was made aware of, an aircraft flying over Tomoka Estates and a helicopter 
over Tomoka Oaks, which he responded to. 

 
V. Projects Updates 

Mr. Lichliter updated the board on the following projects: clearing of site obstructions on all 
four runways, upgrade of the control tower systems, Taxiway G project, the environmental 
assessment on the western portion of the airport, Airport Master Plan and Stormwater Master 
Plan, the former nursery property and Airport Business Park, the cell tower and a potential 
lease in the southwest quad. 
 
The board discussed the former nursery property and Airport Business Park. 
 

VI. Member Comments 
There were no member comments. 
 

VII. Next Meeting Date 
The next meeting is scheduled for October 13, at 7:00 p.m. 

 
VIII. Meeting Adjournment 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:58 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted:  Attest: 
 
 
    
Terri Hamsher, Recording Secretary Larry Stout, Chairman 


